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Aloha Everyone, 
 
My name is Jeannie and I am an alcoholic and I currently serve as your Hawaii Area 17 
Alternate Chair.  
 
I would like to thank our officers for facilitating our first virtual committee meeting,​ ​Puna District 
12 for serving as our co-hosts, and welcome everyone here today taking time out of your busy 
schedule to carry the message to the still suffering alcoholic.  
 
As Alternate Chair, I carry a vote and therefore attend area officer planning meetings, finance 
committee meetings, the Annual Hawaii Steering and Convention Committee meetings as well 
as West Hawaii Central Office meetings. I attend all these but there are other representatives 
here today who will do the reporting. 
 
While area assemblies and committee meetings are virtual, I create the online registration form 
and work with the hosting districts to approve flyers. I look forward to working more closely with 
hosting districts once we get back to meeting in-person.  
 
I will also be attending PRAASA and very excited about that! 
 
Working with our officers and area standing committee chairs has been a pleasure and I stand 
ready to support Deborah, our Chair, in her responsibility in running smooth assemblies and 
committee meetings. 
 
Thank you all for your service, and thank you for the opportunity to serve. 
 
Jeannie 
_________________________ 


